March 4, 1997





Dear Parent or Guardian:





Congratulations!   (name) has been selected to participate in the Youth Arts Public Art program.  This program is co-sponsored by Multnomah County's Department of Juvenile Justice Services and the Regional Arts and Culture Council.  We hope this will be a fun and rewarding experience for the youth.  





Working with filmmaker Brian Lindstrom, the youth will create a 8-10 minute film which will become part of Multnomah County's public art collection and which will have a public showing at the Portland Art Museum.   Besides having a good time, there are several other incentives for the kids who successfully complete the project:  





•	They will receive a copy of the final video.


•	They may use their particpation in the project towards any community service requirements they have. ( The exact amounts will need to be negotiated with their Juvenile Court Counselor.)


•	They may be able to get time off probation.


•	Their work will be part of a public exhibition and the public collection.





The program will take place every Monday and Wednesday from 4:15 - 6:30 at Northwest Film Center located at  1219 SW Park Avenue in downtown Portland.  The sessions will begin on March 17  and run through June 4.  We will increase the meeting time with the artists and the youth for the Spring Break week, March 24 - 28.  We will be providing sack lunches for the youth and transportation as necessary. This is not a drop-in program so it is very important that the kids attend all the sessions unless prior arrangements have been made. 





There will be an orientation for the parents/guardians and the youth on Thursday, March 13 at Northwest Film Center from 5:30 - 8:00 . (see enclosed map) It is very important that everyone attend because we believe that parents/guardians' support of the program is crucial.   Pizza and fun will be provided.





We will need photo releases and information releases signed by parent/guardian as we expect to have media coverage for this program and because it is part of a national research project. (also enclosed) 





Please call your child's Juvenile Court Counselor to confirm that  (name)  will participate and that you or at least your child will come to the orientation on March 13, 1997.  








Sincerely, 











Kristin Law Calhoun


Public Art Program Manager


